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Saving Sea Run Brook Trout

                           One Stream at a Time

  
                                            www.Searunbrookie.org


April 1, 2021

Re: Proposed zoning change to create a Hospitality, Recreation and Entertainment District
Dear Planning Board Members,
The Sea Run Brook Trout Coalition (a 501-C 3) is writing to strongly oppose the proposal by a developer to amend Wareham’s Zoning Bylaw to re-zone 756 acres from residential zoning to a new “Hospitality, Recreational and Entertainment Overlay District.” 

The Sea Run Brook Trout Coalition is dedicated to researching, restoring and preserving sea-run brook trout and the habitat they depend upon. Key streams that have undergone significant restoration by friends of the Coalition in order to successfully restore sea-run brook trout include Red Brook (Plymouth / Wareham MA), and the Quashnet, Coonamessett and soon-to-be restored Childs River in Falmouth MA. Each of these were significantly impaired through damming, agricultural use, and mis-management. Today, each run free for river herring, sea-run trout and other fishes and animals.
Red Brook is home to a large and robust population of wild, native brook trout, many of which spend time in the estuaries where they can get large and strong before they return to the headwaters to reproduce every fall.  Rezoning as proposed by the Notos Group would likely spell the death of these special fish.


Red Brook (and MA DFG’s Red Brook Wildlife Management Area plus the globally rare Pine Barrens) is truly unique, with millions of dollars and thousands of volunteer hours invested to preserve the brook and the surrounding land. Because of the underlying groundwater that bubbles up through springs all along the brook which keeps waters at exactly the right temperature year-round, these fish can thrive through hot summers and cold winters.  While this is how these fish have survived millennia, excessive water withdrawal elsewhere has caused most area brooks to shrink or dry up, effectively killing entire populations of native brook trout, and preventing any from ever returning to these de-watered brooks.
Recently, brook trout in the 14–16 inch range have been caught at Red Brook, and while the average trout caught is in the 6–8 inch range, many fish that now have access to the abundant food resources in the salt water today will grow much larger. Additionally, a genetic study has proven these are truly wild and native trout – something quite rare anywhere in coastal NE streams excepting Eastern Maine.
It is my professional and personal opinion that rezoning of the Graziano / Notos area to enable hotel and casino type facilities risks both quality and quantity of the ground water that feeds Red Brook. Additionally, annual runs of river herring (MA species of special concern) will likely fail, and this would further contribute to cascading problems affecting many species such as striped bass, bluefish and other fishes of commercial interest depend on river herring as a source of food. It is beyond the scope of this letter to enumerate all the potential negatives that would be caused by area commercial development.
I remain strongly opposed to this rezoning effort, and I thank you for this opportunity to speak up on this matter, and the fish thank you too.

Sincerely,

[image: image2.png]



Geoffrey Day

Executive Director


Sea Run Brook Trout Coalition Corp.
18 Orange St, Newburyport, MA 01950

